West Malvern Parish Council

Draft Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 

Monday 11th October 2010 in West Malvern Village Hall at 7.30pm.
Present

Cllrs. Mrs JM Roberts (Chairman), Mr M Aldridge, Mrs J Burford, Mrs E Harnden, Mr P Nash,

Mr W Shearer.
In Attendance
District Cllrs. Mrs J Kelly & Prof. J Raine; Mrs J Whittlestone (Parish Tree Warden); 

Mr D Sharp (Clerk).
111/10 Apologies

To consider acceptance of apologies for absence from Councillors: County Cllr. Mrs B Nielson and Mr C Rouse (Malvern Hills Conservators).
112/10 Declarations of Interest & Changes to be Notified to the Register of Interests

Cllrs. Aldridge and Harnden declared personal interests in agenda item 8 since they were both allotment holders.
113/10 Reports from other representatives.

To receive reports from County and District Councillors and Malvern Hills Conservators and Tree Wardens: 

District Cllr. Mrs Jenny Kelly reported that the 675 bus Gt. Malvern to West Malvern could not be rerouted to accommodate passengers in the ‘lower’ part of the town due to its turning circle. 
She had attended a meeting at the Lamb Inn with the licensing officer, the police and the brewery where it emerged that the building was earmarked for redevelopment.  In the mean time the landlord was trying to improve noise and behaviour of customers and might attend a future parish council meeting.
District Cllr. Prof. J Raine reported that the next PACT meeting was to be held on 18th October.
Mrs Janet Whittlestone (Parish Tree Warden) was able to answer councillor’s queries over her report that had previously been circulated.  She reported on the Tree Warden Forum she had attended at the weekend where greater use of volunteers had been suggested to undertake local projects.  She would not be able to run such a scheme in West Malvern.
114/10 Minutes
To consider for adoption the minutes of the last Parish Council meeting:  The minutes of the meeting held on 13th September were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman.
115/10 Progress Reports and other matters arising from the minutes

Village Hall: Recent correspondence indicated that a valuation of the village hall was necessary.  This was to be queried although a request from the diocese solicitor to raise quarterly invoices was approved. 
Councillors Surgery: Cllr. Nash had attended the last session on 25th September and relayed a concern over doorstep sellers and a resident’s opinion that all costs involved with gas lamps should subsidise bus travel.
Emergency Planning: It was agreed 4:2 not to proceed with a plan.
116/10 Gas Lamps
To consider funding options available regarding future maintenance:  It was resolved to respond to MHDC’s proposals not to grant fund refurbishment but to offer a loan:

‘West Malvern Parish Council would like to request a grant from Malvern Hills District Council (MHDC) for the refurbishment of the gas lamps in the parish; furthermore it supports Malvern Wells Parish Council with its own request.  MHDC has part funded the maintenance costs for some years and if they wish to cease this agreement then we believe MHDC should at least pay the refurbishment costs so that the ongoing maintenance can be achieved within our parish council budget.  To that end we would like to arrange a meeting with MHDC and other partners (Malvern Wells Parish Council and Malvern Town Council) where councillor representation will be present to discuss the issue.  This meeting should be held prior to the working group meeting of 28th October when it is hoped final costings of the necessary work can be finalised.’

It was further agreed to initiate a working group to assess each lamp with the help of Mr Brian Harper to decide what level of refurbishment was required and what hours each lamp would be lit in the future.
117/10 Playing Fields
Progress report from Pavilion Working Group: A meeting had taken place between the working group and MHDC planners.  It had been agreed that a period of public consultation would take place.  Plans would be displayed in the village hall, school, shop, church and local pubs, requesting comment from residents.  The clerk was to put a link to the pavilion website on the parish council website.
The matting underneath the zip wire required attention.
118/10 Allotments & Community Woodland

Allotment matters for report: Cllr. Aldridge reported than a further allotment inspection would be conducted shortly.  It was hoped that a bee expert would attend the AGM on 25th October and a vote of allotment holders taken over whether hives should be allowed on the site.  Subsequently, a bee keeping course could be arranged for 2011.  
The damson trees bordering the bungalows on Old Hollow were to be pruned next summer.

Community Woodland matters for report: Cllr. Harnden reported that the woodland was in reasonable condition.
119/10 Planning
The following applications were considered
	Application No
	From
	Details

	10/01214/FUL
	Mr R Cook

1 Lower Road
	Erection of two storey terrace house

	10/01273/HOU
	Mr A Wilkinson

235 West Malvern Road
	External alterations to main house.  Erection of garage.  Landscaping and boundary works.


10/01214/FUL – ‘Objection’ - ‘The Parish Council believes the exit onto Lower Road is too close to the junction with Old Hollow.
10/01273/HOU – The Clerk was to obtain clarification over this application since it was similar to one presented previously.
120/10 Finance
To consider payment of invoices presented: The following payments were approved:
	From/Due to
	Date
	Amount
	Details

	JP Moore
	23/09
	£104.00
	Lengthman Fees (September)

	SF Creamer
	30/09
	£32.00
	Bus Shelter Cleaning (September)

	Malvern Town Council
	30/09
	£344.84
	Grass Cutting July/August

	J Whittlestone
	-
	£15.00
	Tree Warden Forum

	HM Revenue & Customs
	-
	£234.80
	PAYE Jul-Sep

	DA Sharp
	11/10
	£313.08
	Clerk’s Fees Oct (£391.48 gross SP25)

	
	TOTAL
	£1043.72
	


After these payments are made bank balances will be as follows:

	Savings Account B/F
	£8,692.98
	
	Community Account B/F
	-£435.58

	
	
	
	WCC Lengthman (Aug)
	£208.00

	
	
	
	West Malvern Village Hall
	£1250.00

	
	
	
	MHDC Precept
	£7992.00

	
	
	
	Eon Wayleave
	£15.22

	
	
	
	Allotment Fees
	£21.00

	
	
	
	October Payments
	(£1043.72)

	Savings Account C/F
	£8,692.98
	
	Community Account C/F
	£8006.92


121/10 Correspondence

To consider the following correspondence previously circulated: 
Circulated 28/09/10
	FROM
	
	SUBJECT

	Various
	
	Gas lamps 

	MHDC
	
	Gas Lamp Tick Sheets

	Community First
	
	E - Bulletin

	Planning Aid West Midlands
	
	



Newsletter

	Janet Whittlestone
	
	Tree Warden Report

	CALC
	
	


Updates 

	CALC
	
	


AGM Papers

	MHDC
	
	Licensing Policy

	West Mercia Police
	
	News


122/10
 Councillors’ items for Report

To report information and raise items for future consideration:  Concerns over overgrown hedges and noisy dogs were to be investigated.
123/10 Next Meeting
The date of the next Parish Council Meeting was confirmed as Monday 8th November 2010 at 7.30pm. 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.55 pm.
